THE BUTTES CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION

MEETING MINUTES OF THE 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

July 24, 2015
Immediately following the owners meeting 
Board members present:

Jim McGill





Stephanie Poley

Present by Telephone:


John Seybold

Evergreen Management Present:
Reed Meredith

The meeting was called to order by President Jim McGill with 3 of 5 board members present.


The following motion was made and seconded:
MOTION: To approve the Board meeting minutes of: July 25, 2014, January 20, 2015, March 30, 2015, and June 2, 2015.

Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Board meeting

Election of Officers

The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: To re-elect Jim McGill as President, Stephanie Poley as Vice President, and Tom Raschella as Secretary Treasurer

Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Reed Meredith of Evergreen Management Inc. informed the board that CCIOA requires that the association have a written Code of Ethics and Conflict of Interest statement for the board.  Meredith will research and provide some framework. Jim McGill indicated that he could also provide some examples.

The following motion was made and seconded: 

MOTION: To approve the billing of the final special assessment of $50k. The invoice will be mailed early with the 3rd quarter dues, but the payment date will remain as due no later than Sept 30th
Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Discussion ensued regarding design and materials for allowable benches.

The following motion was made and seconded: 

MOTION: to allow benches constructed of wood, not be attached to the walls, and painted the dark brown trim color or another color approved by the board.

Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Discussion ensued regarding unit numbers.  Stephanie Poley will investigate and send recommendations to the board for approval by email.

The board discussed the various landscaping projects that were noted in the preceding owners meeting.  The board will attempt to get estimates and discuss this at the January board meeting.

Discussion indicated that the phasing of the project should be in the following order: French drain, sprinkler system, and sidewalk.

Discussion ensued regarding the need to remove the dead aspen trees in the future.   

The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: To accept and approve the June 30, 2015 financial statements as presented.
Vote: Unanimous Approval.

The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: To ratify the actions of the manager, Evergreen Management Inc.  in past year

Vote: Unanimous Approval.

The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: To approve the expenditures for metal unit numbers and metal ski racks as part of the re-siding project.

Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Date of next board meeting was tentatively set as Jan 8, 2016.

There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 11:25am.
________________________________________         

______________________________________
Reed Meredith, Recording Secretary 



Jim McGill, Buttes Assoc. President.
